

April 19, 2022

Dear Siblings in Christ,

We have the bittersweet duty of announcing that effective May 31st Rachel Yates will be resigning her position as Presbytery Executive with the Milwaukee Presbytery and moving to Boise, Idaho.

We will certainly miss Rachel's leadership and all that she has meant to the Presbytery, and we offer our support to her as she is moving to be able to care for and more directly minister to the needs of her aging parents and other family members. They will benefit from the same pastoral care that Rachel graciously extended to us these past four-plus years.

We will hold Rachel and her family in our prayers as we also reflect with gratitude on the time and care she has devoted to all of us in the Presbytery. We wish her only the best going forward.

Council is working to address the leadership needs of our Presbytery, so please keep them in your thoughts and prayers in this time of transition.

Yours in Christ,

Kent A. Tess-Mattner, Moderator of Presbytery Rev. Beth Patton, Moderator of Council Rev. Dr. Christian Boyd, Stated Clerk